
60th Anniversary archives project 
Archives Coordinators celebration 
 
“60th Anniversary Archives Project” 
 
On Saturday April 16, 2011 at 6:00pm, a commemorative 60th Anniversary Open House is 
scheduled at the World Service Office. The office opens from 1:00-4:00 pm and at 3:00 pm a 
special ceremony commemorates the release of the WSO mortgage. 
 
A ticketed reception and banquet follow. For details and cost, please visit the Member’s 
Web site. 
 
Archives Coordinators are asked to join the celebration by participating in a project that 
identifies the registration date of every Al-Anon and Alateen group. To learn about participating, 
please visit the archives e-Community and in the View All Documents folder, click on the “60th 
Anniversary Project” for details. 
 
 
 
 

Scroll down to the project 
  



60th Anniversary Project 
What is the purpose of the project? 
The purpose is to commemorate the 60th Anniversary of Al-Anon by beginning a three year Area 
project that is focused on identifying the registration date of every Al-Anon and Alateen group. 

Who do we notify to become a part of the project? 
Please notify the WSO Archives Coordinator at 757-563-1600 or WSO@al-anon.org. 

Where do we begin? 
Each Area needs to identify which groups need registration dates. 

How do we determine which groups need registration dates? 
To determine which groups are missing registration dates, simply request a copy of the most 
current Area “printout” from your Area Group Records Coordinator. Groups without “registered 
dates” are the ones the project is targeting. 
 
For your review, the illustration below gives you an example of the 2011 printouts: 

 
[♫ Note: Any group on the printout “without” a “registered date” is a target of the project] 
  



What comes next? 
Congratulations, you now know which groups need registration dates. 
 
As we progress, just remember that Al-Anon service is a job that does not have to be done alone. 
When working together we are able to exchange ideas and share. To avoid becoming 
overwhelmed, consider asking members to help in the research.  

… 

Create an “inventory” of the available resources 
Because the holdings vary in size from Area to Area, the retrieval process is going to be different 
for each of you. This step is designed to identify Area resources. Interested members that live 
“close to where the records are stored” can be especially helpful with this part of the search. 

What if we find a group’s registration date while sorting? 
If you find a group’s registration date during your sorting, just submit this information to your 
Area Group Records Coordinator. 

Which references or sources are important to the research? 
The following is a list of some of the most common sources: 
____ Long time Al-Anon members [Stories or audio from Area pioneers] 
____ Early correspondence 
____ World Directories [1952 – 1988] 
____ Old Area printouts 
____ Flyers of Area events/group anniversaries 
____ Conference Summaries [1961- current issue] 

What comes next? 
Congratulations, you found which registration dates are needed and identified the resources that 
are available for research. 
 
The next step is scheduled for March 18th. In the meantime, if you find time to sort the early 
correspondence and flyers by year, you will find the material easier to use. 

… 
  



How do we use the resources to find registration dates? 
Although the following is helpful, it is not intended to serve as all inclusive. If you find time to 
tell us of what worked in your Area, we will add the ideas below. 

Long time Al-Anon members 
Sometimes you learn of a registration date simply by listening or reading the text from a long 
time member’s sharing. For example, when members begin to share, they often begin with, “My 
name is ____ and I am a member of the ______ group. 

Early correspondence 
Linking a group to the past is often a challenge. In the early years, the use of WSO identification 
numbers was not always referenced. In order to trace the history of a group, several clues are 
found to be helpful. Some of the most common are a group name, street address, zip or postal 
code, phone number, and sometimes the contact member’s first name and last initial. Many of 
these are found in early correspondence. Every reference is helpful. 
 
If a member mentions a group’s participation in an Al-Anon event, this helps establish a date. 
For example, if you read where a group voted to elect a Delegate to participate at the third 
Al-Anon World Service Conference, you know immediately, that the group was at least in 
existence by 1963. 
 
Even the words used to describe the World Service Office or the address can help. For example, 
we know a group is especially old when a member refers to the WSO as the “Clearing House.” If 
you find that a letter was sent to New York, this indicates that the group is at least older than 
1996, when the WSO moved to Virginia. 
 
The physical aspects of the paper can also give you guidance. For example, some of our earliest 
correspondence is found on “yellow or white onion skin paper.” 
 
Even the letterhead offers information. A few examples are on the following page: 
  



1952 

 
 

1961 

 

 
1970 

 

1980 

 

  



The amount of postage paid on a stamp or the date stamped on the outside of an envelope gives 
us a clue. In the example below, you found that the stamp sold for three cents but are unable to 
read the date stamped. In this case you need to turn to the US Post Office or internet for help. 

  
 

In addition to the US postage stamps, the World Service Office also dated the correspondence. 
 
Here are examples of the WSO stamps: 

 
 

♫ Note 
[When multiple dates are found, use the earliest]  

What comes next? 
Our next step is scheduled for April 1st. 
 
In the meantime, you may find registration dates that differ from the current Area printout. 
Please notify your Area Group Records Coordinator and submit the new information. 

… 


